VIA Board Meeting
June 18, 2024
Present:  Bill Heffernan, Joe Fortino, Charlie Gunning, Curtis Hodgkins, Bill Lang, John Galvin, Lenny Adams, Pat Donnally, Susan Walker, Colleen Baille, Alan Olenick, Mary Malenda
Bill called the meeting to order at 5:04pm.  Charlie made a motion to accept the minutes of the last meeting and Curtis seconded the motion.  Vote was unanimous.
Director’s Report:  Colleen said that job ads for a part time custodian and a part time assistant would be out by the end of June/mid July.  She reported that she had received notice that our auditor was not retaining us as a client for the upcoming year so she has put out feelers to other auditing firms.  She said that she has contacted five firms and has heard back from three but has not quotes yet.  With the transfer from the endowment to cover expenses, we are now $40,000 over budget for the FY.  She along with the monthly report, she sent the new budget for FY25.  There are increases in programming, supplies, staff salaries and medical expenses.
We are an official cooling center and repairs had to be made to a fan at Ora Mason.  There have been some issues with patron bathroom and she and Mike are looking into the cost of self- flushing toilets and hopes to have quotes next month.
Colleen reported that she had spoken before the City Council on June 10 about releasing our ARPA funding for the Allingtown project.  The resolution was approved.  The Capital Campaign has slowed down for the summer but Dave suggested that we could apply for smaller grants from a few foundations. 
Assistant Director’s Report:  Catherine reported that she had attended the Small Business Forum at West Haven High School on June 12.  People who are small business owners in West Haven may be eligible for grants up to $10,000 for improvements to the façade, HVAC and outdoor dining upgrades.  She reported that the winners of this years scholarship awards came to the library on June 11 to receive their checks and had pictures taken for the Voice.
Treasurer’s Report:  Charlie reported that we were $50,000 in the red.  Colleen said that she is hoping to receive ARPA funds before the end of this fiscal year.
Friends of Library:  Pat reported that there were now 61 members.  She said that they have another book sale on 8-31 or 9-7.  She said that they may have another in April.  
New Business:   Colleen said that our current auditing firm didn’t file the 990 on time.  Since the library is a new client, they are dropping library.  There is a penalty of $19,000.  Colleen sent a letter to the IRS asking that the fine be wiped out.  
The meeting was adjourned at 5:55.  

